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Madam Chair, 

At the outset I would like to congratulate you and the other members of the Bureau on your 
election and to thank you for the effoi1s put into orgaI)izing the 420<1 Session of the 
Commission. 

My statement will focus on Chapter VI of the International Conference on Population and 
Development Programme of Action - "Population Growth and Structure" and Chapter V ­
"The Family, its Roles, Rights, Composition and Structure", and in particular on socio­
economic support to the family. However, in order to address the population issue thoroughly 
it is necessary to consider all of its aspects, including sustainable development, gender 
equality, reproductive health, migration, to name only a few - all of which are inextricably 
linked, as is the global effort to achieve the Millennium Development Goals. 

Recognizing the importance of the work on population issues within the UN system, Croatia 
regularly allocates contributions to the UN Population Fund and to the UN High 
Commissioner for Refugees [UNHCR] for the Western Sahara Voluntary Fund. 

On the national level, Croatia is one of the countries concerned about its low rate of 
population growth. In 2007 its population growth was negative - minus 2.4. Taking into 
consideration the observed demographic tendencies in Croatia, the obligation to avert these 
negative trends has become one of our priorities over the past decade. Population policy has 
been directed towards development and recovery of the population number, giving us 
prospects for stopping the negative demographic trends. 

In 2004, the government and the other relevant stakeholders consisting of experts in the field 
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newborn-babies, provide for sufficient numbers of child-care centres and basic educational 
institutions, as well as, to provide for good access to work for the parents. 

Priorities in the area of reproductive health care through the primary health-care system have 
remained unchanged during the last decade. Amongst them there are prenatal mortality rate 
reduction, diagnosis of risky pregnancies and the promotion of breast feeding. Special 
attention has also been given to delivery options and post-natal care of babies and their 
mothers. Presently more than 30 maternity hospitals in Croatia are working towards becoming 
child-friendly, while 5 have already been awarded with the UNICEF official recognition 
"Baby Friendly Hospital". 

Let me conclude by stating that the observed negative demographic trends in Croatia, 
according to the opinions of leading domestic and foreign experts, have already done hann. 
But keeping in mind that action taken today will show results in twenty or thirty years time, it 
is of paramount importance to address demographic developments as both an emergency and 
long-term issue. This concern has to stay high on the economic and social priorities, requiring 
our permanent attention. 

Thank you, Madam. Chair 




